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Parish Council September 
The first meeting back in the Memorial Hall still required warm clothing 
- all the windows and doors were open. 
Public Forum; The owners of Colloggett Barns explained their plans to 
create a ‘granny annex’ in their barn.  The Chair welcomed their  
engagement with the council, and outlined the planning process from 
the council’s perspective.  The definition of an ‘annex’ was debated, 
and Councillors suggested the owners use the Pre-Application  
process. 
The writer of these reports apologised to the council for some recent 
errors which have appeared in the newsletter, which arose through 
some editorial pruning.  The Council suggested it would be  
appropriate to note that these newsletter reports are independent and 
are not subject to any oversight by the council.   
The Footpaths Officer said she was feeling superfluous.  In previous 
meetings it had been emphasised that members of the public should 
report issues directly to the relevant County Council bodies.  There 
are currently three reports in the pipeline (stile near Salter Mill,  
foreshore near Penyoke Mill, Paradise Lane), but when she tried to 
follow them up she received the answer normally given on call centre 
lines – ‘We are exceptionally busy at the moment…’.  This was  
off-putting, and left her with no influence on events.  The Chair put his 
County Councillor’s hat on and said he would escalate this, but  
encouraged the Footpaths Officer to continue co-ordinating and  
monitoring issues. 
The Climate Action Group’s stand at the Village Day had had a  
moderate response.  However the questionnaire circulated around the 
village had elicited 35 responses – about 12% of the parish – and 
would now be analysed.  A first look at the responses indicated that 
the relationship of the river on Landulph was important, but people’s  
shopping options were not.  Future plans included a stall at the Winter 
Craft Fair, winter talks on climate topics and bi-monthly newsletter  
articles.  Landulph seems to be ahead of other parishes in addressing 
climate considerations, and Cornwall has been noted as the best 
county council in the country for climate action. 
The County Council has offered to supply red, white and blue flower 
seeds (poppies, daisies and cornflowers) as part of the Platinum  
Jubilee events, so we need to consider where we might plant them.  It 
was agreed to ask the Gardening Club for advice (and assistance!) 
The vacancy on the Parish Council was still open, and councillors 
would be prowling for a volunteer. 
The suggestion that we challenge ‘Nordet’ (the Breton Maritime  
singers performing at the festival) to a game of petanque was still  
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active. A temporary court might be placed on the recreation ground 
car park.  The Chair had played against a Breton team some years 
ago and had lost, so there was honour at stake.   
Finally Councillor Braund reported the passing of Mavis Edmonds, 
and asked that her contribution to the Parish Council (13 years as a  
member, five as Chair) be remembered. 
  Peter Plume 

School News 
What a fantastic start to the new academic year. There is  
certainly a greater sense of normality around the school. For the first 
time in a long time we were able to get the children together in their 
‘Houses’ for our topic launch. It was wonderful watching all of the  
children from the different classes working alongside each other  

creating some amazing pieces of work. Our whole school topic is ‘The 
Stories People Tell’. Each ‘House’ shared a book and then participated  
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in a range of activities linked to it.  
I would like to welcome our new children who started school for the 
first time, the other new families who have joined us and to the new 
staff who have joined the Landulph team. 
There has been lots of work on the outside areas of the school over 
the summer: we hope you like our new refreshed look. 
A big ask! I would like to set up a chess club one lunchtime for the 
children. Are there any keen players who would be willing to teach the 
children how to play? If so, please contact Elaine in the school office. 
If you have a child who is due to start school in September 2022, we 
would love to welcome you to Landulph to show you our school. 
Please contact the school office if you would like to visit us. 
  Karen Ball     Headteacher 
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Landulph Under Fives 
Preschool has restarted after the summer. This year’s topic for the first 
half of the term has been: ‘All About Me and All About Ourselves’   
The children have helped the adults create a cosy home corner with 
babies and the paraphernalia of domestic life. They have even made a 
cot for the babies to sleep in. The children have also started an ‘All 
About Me’ booklet.  

The staff of our Preschool, Claire, Nicola and Kelly are all Level 3 
qualified in Early Years Childcare and have over 35 years experience 
in Early Years between them. 

Fundraising We were 
very lucky during the 
summer that Kayaks 
and Paddles generously 
donated a kayak for the 
raffle during the  
Landulph Celebrations 
in July. Gill Cummings 
was the lucky winner.  
On Friday 26 November 
Big Band Night returns 
many thanks to Jo. 
There will also be a 
2022 Calendar, an ideal 
Christmas present with 
super photos of the 
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Patios • Brick • Paving • Driveways 

Kerb Laying • Groundworks 

01752 844384 

07899 805144 

GEOFF AIRES LTD 

Also 
Road Surfacing Specialists 

Roads • Car Parks • Farm Lanes 

Free Estimates 

All Work Guaranteed 

Accredited Contractor for          

Cornwall Highways 

NICOLA GREENE 
BSc (hons) Podiatry McHs 

HPC Registered Chiropodist/
Podiatrist 

Home Visit Practice treating all 
your foot care needs: 

 
 Nail Cutting 

 Corns and Calluses 

 Thickened Nails 

 Dry Cracked Skin 

 Foot Pain 

 Diabetic Foot Assessments 

Tel: 01752 291565 or 01579 590027 
M:  07786164205 

         E: nicki_greene@yahoo.com  

 

beautiful area in which we live. 
Landulph Under Fives needs to fundraise to allow the preschool to 
function and provide local children and families access to Early year’s 
Education. It is a committee-led preschool and a registered charity 
serving the parish of Landulph and outlying villages. There is some 
funding from Cornwall Council, dependent on the number of children 
attending, and does not cover the cost of staff salaries, hall rental,  
insurance and equipment.  
Landulph Stay and Play has reopened and looks forward to seeing 
younger children, babies and their carers. 
We offer craft, creative activities and a snack for the children and  
refreshments - lots of cups of tea or coffee and biscuits - for the 
adults. There are indoor and outdoor activities all led by qualified staff. 
Do come and say hello.  
Term time: Thursdays 9.45am to 11.30am, Landulph Memorial Hall. 
£3.50 per child over six months; £1.50 per additional child and babies 
six months and under. 
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International Cast list for The Landulph Festival 
An outstanding array of events and performances will bring a unique 
blend of culture, joy and fun back to Landulph during October. The 
Landulph Festival of Music and the Arts has a full programme each 
weekend throughout the month. All events will be held at the Memorial 
Hall and comprehensive anti-Covid precautions will be in place.  
Please check our website www.landulphfestival.co.uk to check you 
have the most up to date information. 
The Festival line-up features international classical musicians Andrey 
Lebedev & Bartosz Glowacki; exciting local musicians, including The 
Countrymen and Anna Batson; adult comedy with Johnny Cowling; 
and theatre with Owdayado’s Twisted Tales 2 (remember the dog!) 
and an ‘Allo, ‘Allo interactive dining ‘experience’. 
Martin Thomas, an engaging raconteur, will give an illustrated talk with 
the intriguing title: How the treatment of the German Kaiser by an  
English Surgeon led to the Great War. 
We are also delighted to announce that Barrett’s Privateers led by 
Landulph’s own Gideon Barrett will take to the stage alongside Breton 
Sea Shanty Group, Nordet for a clash of the Celts which (it is  
rumoured!) might extend into an international Boules match on the 
following day. The Festival will close on 30 October with an  
opportunity to dress up and have fun dancing the night away to ABBA 
Tribute Band Take A Chance On Us. 
The Festival will run at weekends from Friday 1 October, with a  
licensed bar open at all events. The Art Exhibition featuring a variety 
of local artists’ works will be open for viewing at performances and 
every weekend afternoon from 2 to 23 October, 2-5pm. Cream teas 
will be available between 3pm and 4.30pm.  
Further details and tickets are available from our website 
www.landulphfestival.co.uk or Clare:07866 680 971. Season tickets 
offer fantastic value, even if you don’t plan to attend all events. In  
recent years the Festival has supported numerous local charities and 
good causes with substantial donations and we are keen to continue 
to do this with your help. 
We look forward to welcoming you to Landulph Memorial Hall in  
October. 
  The Festival Committee 

http://www.landulphfestival.co.uk
http://www.landulphfestival.co.uk
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At the End of The Year 
Jen Hambly concludes her memoirs of a nature lover with  
recollections from Autumn and winter 20 years ago when Foot and 
Mouth  
disease locked down Cornwall. 
 
October 17  Masses of birds around. Flocks of wood pigeons. Newly 
liberated pheasants foraging in the maize field. Spindle berries, an 
attractive flamingo pink. Found some field mushrooms for a tasty 
lunch 
October 21  Beautiful clear Autumn day . 
November 3   Another beautiful day after a cold night. Many birds 
around.              
November 15  Plenty of berries – spindle, sloe, and stinking iris. 
Birds, too - Yellow wagtails, croaking herons and a lonely egret. 
December 2  Most of the leaves now dropped and the raw, grey days 
are here. Today a mist hung over the river with ghostly yachts  
showing through geese calling from the Devon shore. 
December 17  Several clear frosty days with easterly winds. The 
Tamar mud appears in silky lavender tones. The mud seems to be 
getting higher, whereas the main channel is more definitely scoured. 
The swan family at Salter Mill is still intact, the young ones partly white 
and all dipping their necks into a bucket of food that Liz Dunn had  
provided. Going up Tinnel Hill, the hedgerow on the left has been  
thoroughly pruned and built up under a Countryside Commission  
Incentive. The banks now seem about 9 foot tall and one of my  
spaniels took a flying leap off the top, landing in an undignified roll  
onto the lane. 

This stunning photo of a closing 

sunflower and resting ladybird 

was taken locally, by our own 

Debbie Geraghty at the end of 

the summer. 
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December 13 The year’s Nature Notes Project has now ended. It has 
made me more observant on my walks. I now possess Christmas  
binoculars to spot the birds more easily. The last few days of the year, 
wonderfully defined by frost, have been excellent for walking. The 
wheat is growing in the fields and catkins have formed up, ready to 
open before long. And the next year’s cycle will roll on. 
 
September 2021 - fast forward 20 years! Although I don’t walk as far 
as I did during the Notes, from what I’ve seen this year the wild  
flowers are doing very well. 
I’ve noticed for the first time a big patch of yellow hawksbeard in the 
Coombe.  Something else new at the bottom of the first field after the 
stile at Coombe Creek is a large swathe of mauve, blue and pink  
forage crop, mainly vetches and clover.   I think this will be good for 
the insects, birds, animals and soil.   Walk up the footpath towards 
Haye Farm and there is another band of planting this time sunflowers, 
millet, chicory and sorrel.  
There are always interesting things to see in Landulph and not just 
botany.   
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Landulph Film Club                                                                                 
A consultation was held recently with regular season ticket holders to 
seek opinions about restarting the film shows given the present  
situation with Covid in Cornwall.  
The consensus was for caution so for moment the situation will be  
reviewed in December. 
It was noted that in the two years preceding the pandemic audiences 
for the Film Club screenings had diminished. Possibly the spread of 
film streaming services was diminishing the attraction of the Film Club.  
The financial viability of the Film Club depends on attracting an  
audience. Each show incurs costs of about £120, Hence the need of 
an audience to meet these costs. 
   John Hall 
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Parish Diary October / November 2021 

Regular readers will know that the parish diary lists forthcoming 

local activities.   As Covid 19 restrictions ease, dates for events 

known at the time of publication are listed below, together with 

contact details for organisers of groups that haven’t reconvened.   

Please keep safe and well, and we hope there may be more dates 

for your diaries in the next issue 

Film Club 3rd Tuesday in winter 8.00pm                John Hall 

johnhall1500@gmail.com.  Not reconvening yet 

841598 

Gardening Club 

MHA 

2nd Wednesday 7.30pm                     Jen Hambly  

jen@wayton.eclipse.co.uk  

846504 

Good  

Companions 

3rd Tuesday 2.30pm                          Terry Darke 

Meeting to discuss its future 19 Oct, LMH 

846040 

Landulph Stay & 

Play, MHA 

Thursdays 9.45 – 11.30am                Kelly Welsh  

during term time  

07718 

830149 

Lively Ladies  

LMH 

1st Tuesday 7.30pm                        Cindy Zimmer 

cinders696@hotmail.com  

842187 

Mah Jongg 

5 Coombe Drive 

Every Wednesday 2—5pm            Cindy Zimmer  

cinders696@hotmail.com  

842187 

Mobile Library 

Coombe Lane 

Every 4th Friday 1.45 – 2.05pm: 22 Oct, 19 Nov See  

Mobile Library - Cornwall Council  

 

Parish Church

  

Services listed below.  For further details see  

https://sites.google.com/site/thetamar7 

 

Parish Council 

Venue/virtual  

3rd Monday of the month, 19 Oct, 15 Nov, details on 

PC website & village notice board  

01752 

240541 

Post Office Open Tues & Thurs 2 – 4pm                   Hatt PO  

Recycling 

Collection 

Tuesdays fortnightly, next collection on 12 Oct;   

alternates with Tuesday garden waste collection 

03001 

234141 

Short Mat Bowls 

LMH 

Weds 2 – 4pm , Thurs 7—9pm       Shirley Kitney 

 

01752 

846808 

mailto:jen@wayton.eclipse.co.uk
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/libraries-museums-and-archives/libraries/mobile-library/
https://sites.google.com/site/thetamar7
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Taiji 

LMH  

Wednesdays 10.00 – 11.00am       Helen Manning 

helenmanning50@hotmail.com   

01822 

258208 

Under 5s MHA Monday - Friday 9am—3pm during term time  

                                                                 Claire Fry 

07718  

830149 

Village Choir Thursdays 7 – 8.30pm                     Chris Bowman 

christenebowman@hotmail.co.uk 

841573 

Venues:  LMH = Landulph Memorial Hall MHA = Memorial Hall Annexe. 

PC = Parish Church.  CYC = Cargreen Yacht Club  

Contacts for booking:  Landulph Memorial Hall and Annexe 

Landulphhall@gmail.com  845280 

 

LANDULPH FESTIVAL OF MUSIC AND THE ARTS 

Festival items in the diary below are shown in italics 

including the art exhibition open at weekends. 

For tickets see Www.landulphfestival.co.uk / call 07866 680971 

Licensed bar will open one hour before events 

All events are at the Landulph Memorial Hall PL12 6NF 

OCTOBER 

Fri 1 Under 5s Monday - Friday during term time 
The Countrymen Cornish Country Rock Music 

9—3 LMA 
8pm    £15 

Sat 2 Art exhibition open 2—5pm, cream teas 3—4.30pm 
Andrey Lebedev & Bartosz Glowacki, classical guitar & 
accordion 

MHA 
8pm  £15 

Sun 3 Harvest Thanksgiving, Pillaton Church 

Art exhibition open 2—5pm, cream teas 3—4.30pm 

Cornish Evening Prayer, St Dominick Church 

Martin Thomas illustrated talk:  “Did an English  
surgeon cause the Great War?” 

10am 

  MHA 

6pm 

8pm   £10 

LMH 

Tues 5 Lively Ladies 7.30 LMH 

Wed 6 Taiji meets weekly, LMH 

Short mat bowls meets weekly, LMH 

10-11am 

 2—4pm 
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Thurs 7 Landulph Stay & Play, Thursdays  weekly 
during term time  

Short mat bowls meets weekly, LMH 

Village Choir weekly 7-8.30.  Venue TBA Call 841573 

9.45-11.30        
MHA 

7—9 LMH 

Fri 8 Owdyado Theatre Twisted Tales 2 8pm    £15 

Sat 9 Art exhibition open 2—5pm, cream teas 3—4.30pm 

Johnny Cowling Adult Comedy 

MHA 

8pm    £15 

Sun 10 Holy Communion, St Dominick Church 

Art exhibition open 2—5pm, cream teas 3—4.30pm 

10am 

MHA 

Wed 13 Gardening Club talk:  “Secrets of the Tamar Valley” 7.30 MHA 

Fri 15 ‘Allo ‘Allo:  an evening at Café Rene.  Interactive    dining 

with Theatre 

7pm    £22 

Sat 16 Art exhibition open 2—5pm, cream teas 3—4.30pm 

Nordet, Breton Maritime Music & Barrett’s Privateers 

MHA 

8pm    £15 

Sun 17 Morning Praise, Landulph Church 

Art exhibition open 2—5pm, cream teas 3—4.30pm 

10am 

MHA 

Wed 19 Meeting to discuss the future of the Good Companions 2.30 LMH 

Sat 23 Art exhibition open 2—5pm, cream teas 3—4.30pm 

Anna Batson, Singer Songwriter 

8MHA 

pm    £15 

Sun 24 Holy Communion, St Mellion Church 10am 

Mon 25 No Under 5s—half term  

Thur 28 No Stay & Play—half term  

Sat 30 “Take a Chance on us” Abba Tribute Band 8pm    £20 

Sun 31 Holy Communion for All Saints, Harrowbarrow Church 10am 

NOVEMBER 

Mon 1 Under 5s Monday - Friday during term time 9—3 LMA 

Tues 2 Lively Ladies 7.30 LMH 
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 Wed 3 Taiji meets weekly, LMH 

Short mat bowls meets weekly, LMH 

10—11am 

  2—4pm 

Thur 4 Landulph Stay & Play, Thurs weekly in term time  

Short mat bowls meets weekly, LMH 

Village Choir weekly 7-8.30.  For venue call 841573 

9.45-11.30        

MHA 

7—9 LMH 

Sun 7 Holy Communion, Pillaton Church 

Cornish Evening Prayer, St Dominick Church 

10am 

  3pm 

Mon 4 Under 5s Monday—Friday during term time 9—3 MHA 

Wed 10 Gardening Club Talk “Cacti & Succulents” and AGM 7.30 LMH 

Sun 14 Remembrance Service, Landulph Church 10.50am 

Sat 20 Christmas Craft & Gift Fayre. All proceeds will go to the 

Landulph Under 5s and The School 

10—3pm 

LMH 

Sun 21 Holy Communion, Landulph Church 10am 

Tue 23 Newsletter AGM at Springfield, Fore Street 6.30pm 

Sun 28 Morning Praise, St Mellion Church 

Advent Carol Service, St Dominick 

10am 

  6pm 

PARISH COUNCILLORS  
Chair      Martin Worth     07949 208055     martin.worth@landulph.org.uk 

Member  Gaye Braund         01752  847774        gaye.braund@landulph.org.uk 

Member  Philip Braund     01752  847793      philip.braund@landulph.org.uk 

Member  Clare Tagg        07866 680971     clare.tagg@landulph.org.uk 

Member  Marilyn Dennis  01752 840045     marilyn.dennis@landulph.org.uk 

Member  Libby Gawith     07836 587046     libby.gawith@landulph.org.uk  

Clerk Katherine Williams  01752 240541     clerk@landulph.org.uk 

Cornwall County Councillor for Trematon and Landrake 

             Martin Worth        07949 208055     cllr.martin.worth@cornwall.gov.uk  

 

100 CLUB :  AUGUST                                  SEPTEMBER 

1st    D & M Pirie         £21                            1st    Terry West                      £21 

2nd   Dianne Neil         £16                            2nd   Sue Wright                     £16 

3rd    Roger Pugh        £12                            3rd    G & M Honey                 £12 

 

 

mailto:martin.worth@landulph.org.uk
mailto:gaye.braund@landulph.org.uk
mailto:philip.braund@landulph.org.uk
mailto:marilyn.dennis@landulph.org.uk
mailto:clerk@landulph.org.uk
mailto:cllr.martin.worth@cornwall.gov.uk
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 Sun shines on Cargeen Regatta 
A large fleet of 34 boats took part 
in the annual Cargreen Regatta, 
one of the end-of-season high-
lights for Tamar based yachts. On 
shore the club and grounds were 
full of competitors, members and 
visitors enjoying the sunshine, live 
music, food and refreshment.  
On the competitive front, Cargreen 
based yachts have  
seldom shone in their home event, 
but this year there was a good turn 
out in the White Sail Challenge, a  
recently introduced and less  
formal form of yacht racing.  
However, despite valiant efforts in 
perfect conditions, the prizes went elsewhere on the river.  
Results: Cruiser A, 1 Jos of Avon (Mike Nuttall); Cruiser B, 1 Whisper 
(Tim Crudgington); White Sail Challenge, 1 Alouette (Steve Oliver). 
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Cutting your Electricity Costs 
Saving electricity is good for your purse and good for the environment.  
We all use lots of electrical appliances but do you know which  
appliances use the most electricity? The Energy Saving Trust estimate 
that fridges and freezers use the most electricity mainly because they 
are on all the time.   

When you need to buy a new appliance, choose an energy efficient 
one and be aware that the energy labelling changed in March 2021 to 
a simple A to G scale (A is the most efficient). 
Here are some simple tips to saving electricity: 

•    Check the door seal on your fridge/freezer, don’t overload it, 
make sure it doesn’t need defrosting and that the back is dust 
free. 
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LET ME WRITE YOUR WILL 

FOR YOU 

I am a retired solicitor 

so you know it will be done properly 

I always come to your home 

so  you feel more confident 

Couples can protect their home 

from residential fees 

Let me tell you how 

 

I also cover 

Powers of Attorney - Living wills 

Inheritance tax planning 

My prices are reasonable 

and there’s no vat! 

MICHAEL GRUNDY 

Churchland Cottage  St Dominick 

Telephone 01579 351467 

 
A QUALITY SERVICE- A SENSIBLE PRICE 

•    Use a lower temperature on your washing machine and reduce 
the number of washing and dishwashing cycles - do full loads 
only 

•    Air dry clothes rather than using a tumble drier 
•    Only boil water in the kettle that you need 
•    Cook using the correct size burner 
•    Switch off appliances at the plug that don’t need to be on 

standby 
•    Switch off unnecessary lights and change to LEDs 
•    Take shorter showers 
•    Set water heater to lowest comfortable setting 
•    Turn heating down 1 degree and don’t heat rooms you aren’t 

using 
•    Check water and heating timer times are relevant to your needs 
•    If you have solar energy do washing and dishwashing when the 

sun is shining! 
•    Investigate using a green energy supplier  
 
 
Any small changes you make WILL make a difference  
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Steve Holman 

Landscape & Fencing Contractor 

 

 Patios, paths, drives, fences, 

lawns, walling and general 

garden work undertaken. 

 

 

Burrhills Farm  

Carkeel 

Saltash  

PL12 6NR               01752 849225 

Steve Holman 

Landscape & Fencing Contractor 

Patios, paths, drives, fences,lawns, wall-

ing and generalgarden work undertaken. 

Burrhills Farm  

Carkeel 

Saltash  

PL12 6NR               01752 849225 

Local grave records to be digitised 
Landulph churchyard, along with every other churchyard in the Truro 
Diocese, is being digitally mapped along with the parish records, 
meaning parishes and public will now be able to view the information 
freely and easily. 
The project is free to parishes and all the work will be done by a team 
from Atlantic Geomatics, the company hired by the Church of England 
nationally, who will access the churchyard and church so that the 
mapping and digitizing of the parish records can occur.  
Landulph’s digital records and images will be integrated with the 
Church Heritage Record, the national database of the Church of  
England, to which the diocese has access. 
A simplified version of the digital map and images of the records will 
be freely available for the public to view. Other more complex  
functionality, such as managing the map and searching across the 
national database, will be available on payment of a subscription. 



19 

 

Community Tree Planting Event  
A small Copse pack of native trees 
from the Woodland Trust is to be 
planted on the perimeter of the 
Searle Memorial Cricket Field.  
The planting follows the successful  
merger of Saltash Town Cricket 
Club and Callington Cricket Club.  
Ongoing improvements are being 
made to the entrance, pavilion and 
pitch at the ground 
The Copse pack consists of 30  
saplings of silver birch, rowan, and 
wild cherry with protective spirals 
and canes. The planting of these 
trees is important in increasing 
woodland and tree canopy cover as 
part of the Forest for Cornwall  
initiative. It will create a community 
woodland asset protecting and  
enhancing biodiversity and ecology. 
I am looking for volunteers to help plant these saplings; tree planting 
can be a safe way to get outdoors and connect with nature whilst  
playing a part in the green recovery. 
Please contact:  
Amanda Pugh, Landulph Parish Tree Warden;  
amanda_pugh@mac.com   07894 280148 

Christmas Fayre 
A date for your diaries is 20 November 
when the Landulph Parish Christmas 
Craft and Gift Fayre will be held at the 
Memorial Hall  
between 10am and 3pm. There will be 
stalls full of beautiful and unique items 
from local crafts people with seasonal 
refreshments. A perfect opportunity to 
kick-start your Christmas shopping. 
Entry is free and all proceeds will be 
going to the Landulph Under 5s and 
Landulph School. 

mailto:amanda_pugh@mac.com
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CHRIS AND DAN BILLING CONTRACTORS 

0.75 to 7.5 ton Mini Diggers for hire 

with CITB Trained operator 

Drainage and Septic Tank Installation 

Site clearance 

Bulk excavation 

Bricked paved Driveways 

Landscaping and groundworks 

Agricultural Contractor and Garden 

Services 

Tree Surgery 

Garden Clearance 

Hedge Trimming 

Turfing 

Fencing 

Seasoned logs for sale 

Dan Billing 07725082046 Chris Billing 07980574104 

Contact 01752 845234 

dcbplanthire@aol.co.uk 

Cargreen Cancer Research 
Fundraising Group  
So far this year we’ve raised 
£1480 for Cancer Research 
UK.  
Thanks to all of you who  
supported us at the Pop Up 
Stall in June at Landulph  
Memorial Hall and at Landulph 
Celebrates in July. 
We will be at the Craft Fayre 
in the Hall on November 20 
with a variety of hand made 
goods for Christmas.  
  Gaye Braund   Chair person  
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The late Michael (Mike) Tyrrell 
Mike and his wife Maggie moved 
to Cargreen in 2014, living on 
the corner of Coombe Drive and 
Coombe Lane, and reliant on a 
wheelchair to get around. He 
would spend many happy hours 
in his garage workshop, fettling 
anything he could lay his hands 
on, and chatting with passers-
by. Conversations with Mike 
were never dull and always a 
wee bit cheeky too. 
His health failed slowly and he died in August in a nursing home. His 
humanist funeral was a delight, being held outdoors in burial parkland 
outside Pensilva. Family and mourners gathered in a circle of large 
Bodmin granite boulders while the celebrant summarised Mike’s 
eventful life in and after service with the Royal Navy.  
Four generations of the Tyrrell family bade Mike a sad farewell but at 
the same time celebrating a life well lived and generously shared. 
Maggie loves her home and community and will remain in Coombe 
Lane supported by family and friends and with Snoopy the dog for 
company. 

Thanks 
I would very much like to thank Kayaks and Paddles (Plymouth) Ltd. 
for their extremely generous prize of a kayak and accessories I won in 
the Landulph Under Fives raffle. It is very much appreciated and will 
get a great deal of use by our family. It is good to know that the raffle 
provided some greatly needed funds for the Landulph Under Fives. 
   Gill Cummings 

Next edition 
Look out for the dates for Carols On The Quay and the Christmas 
Parish Walk 

Notice of Newsletter Annual Meeting 
Landulph Parishioners are welcome to attend The Newsletters Annual 
Meeting to held at  Springfield, Fore Street, Cargreen, at 6.30pm on 
23 November 2021 
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Greg Khan 

Professional Plastering Service 

Over 25 years experience 

 Internal and external plastering  

Damp problems remedied 

Lime Render 

Artex ceilings and walls flattened  

All work undertaken is guaranteed  

Tel: 01752 843622  

Mobile: 07577 275950 

 

Don’t Bin it!!! 
Recycle/Repair/Reuse 

*Gas/Electric Cookers  
*Washing Machines 

*Dishwashers 
*Fridges & Freezers 

*Tumble Dryers/Microwaves 
*Competitive Rates 

*Fixed Inspection Fees 
* Estimates & Advice 
*All work Guaranteed 

*Local Friendly Engineer 
Phone 01822 832657 
Mobile 07790842227 

www.servicecaresw.co.uk 

Service Care 
Domestic Repairs 

GAS SAFE 2827437 

GAS SAFE 2827437 

Local Christmas Cards - helping Children in Need 
Since 2006, Cargreen has been donating to the above 
Charity. Instead of popping a card through your  
neighbour's door, why not make a donation to the above 
charity. 
Thank you so much to all those who contributed to raising 
funds for the Salvation Army Children in Need (sponsored by the  
Salvation Army). Last year we raised an amazing £553. Cargreen has 
been so generous, particularly in these difficult times. The table below 
lists those members who decided to donate instead of sending a  
Christmas card.  
If you would like to have your name added or removed, please contact 
me, Sylvia Bedbrook, Laxtons. 01752 844519 

Gaye & Marvin Braund  
David Bullivant & Terry West  
Patricia & Gary Cooper 
Steve & Marilyn Dennis  
Andrea & Gareth Edwards 
Glenn & Margaret Honey 
Valerie Taplin & David Ward 
Allen Pack & Cornelius O’Connor 

Angela Hume 
Anne Moxley 
Nan Doughty 
Elizabeth Hawken 
Morton Macleod 
Cindy Zimmer 
Sylvia Bedbrook 

Christene Bowman 
Annemarie Nathan  
Mike & Shirley Kitney 
Andrew & Jo Butcher 
Ingrid & Steve Bailey 
Richard & Debbie Allan 
James & Phillida Jermain 
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Next edition copy date is 15 Nov. 2021. Inclusion of any 
material after this date will be subject to space available.                                         

Please contact a Group member for more details 

Susan Hassan   01752 840434         sueanddavid1@hotmail.co.uk 
James Jermain   01752 847546         jamesdjermain@aol.com  
Allen Pack   01752 842012         allen.gardendelights@live.co.uk 
Gwenda Keene   07761969649          gwendakeene@gmail.com 
Phillida Jermain  01752 847546         phillidajermain@hotmail.com 
Jane Moore    01752 840826         jcm98@btinternet.com 
Liz Aubrey-Fletcher   01579350088    lizaf@btinternet.com 
Kathy Deakin      07767 373754          kaffied63@gmail.com  
  The Newsletter Group reserves the right to edit or refuse material.  If there 
are any mistakes, we apologise.  Signed articles do not necessarily express 
the views of the Group.                                            

Letters to the editor or articles can be given to any committee member or 
e-mailed to sueanddavid1@hotmail.co.uk. Adverts to Jane Moore. 
The newsletter can be viewed at www.landulph.org.uk 
If you are a new resident to the parish and would like to write a small 
article introducing yourself, we would be delighted to hear from you 
   Landulph News is produced by Bluemoon Print and Promotions, www.bmpp.co.uk 

Please recycle this newsletter with all your normal paper 

 

Life Saving Automatic Defibrillators 
There are two defibrillators located within our parish, both for public 
use in an emergency. 
       1.  Landulph Memorial Hall in Fore Street 
       2.  Cargreen Yacht Club,  Coombe Lane. 
 
Landulph Memorial Hall defibrillator: 
Located adjacent to front doors 
To use you are required to input the code 1111 to unlock, and press 
the green ‘tick’ button to open for  access. 
Cargreen Yacht Club defibrillator 
Located on the front wall of the building before you reach the front 
doors. 
This unit is left unlocked, and so no unlock code is required. 
 
Please remember in the event that you may need to use one of the 
above units, that in a cardiac arrest situation:  continuous CPR is  
essential while someone else goes to obtain the defibrillator. 

mailto:Kaffied63@gmail.com
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